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REPORT OF THE CONNEXIONAL AUDIT COMMITTEE TO THE METHODIST COUNCIL 16-17 FEBRUARY 2009
Meetings
The full Committee met three times during 2008 and in January 2009. In addition, the Chair met regularly with the Finance Director, and with the Auditors.
Membership

The following served on the Committee during the year:



John Chastney*

Iain Farquhar



Norman Mann (Chair)
Peter Mills*



Malcolm Pearson

Dzifa Tay

David Teckoe*

* New members from 2008

Iain Farquhar and Malcolm Pearson were founder members of the Committee and retired in 2008. We thank them for their valuable contribution to the work of the Committee, and we are please to report that their experience and expertise will, in future, benefit the work of the newly formed Finance Sub-committee of SRC.

In addition, the Connexional Treasurer, the Co-ordinating Secretary responsible for Finance and the Finance Director attended on a regular basis.

Progress against 2008 work plan
1. The review of the Annual Accounts and the follow up of issues arising, is a key part of the Committee’s work.
a) Audit Reports 2006/7 Accounts

The Committee reviewed the Auditor’s Final Audit Findings to the Audit Committee and the Finance Director on the audit of the 2006/7 Accounts, along with the management responses to the recommendations. Progress towards implementing the agreed recommendations was regularly monitored. 
There had been good progress in the year towards addressing the control issues raised but certain issues are subject to ongoing review, and we will continue to monitor progress.
  b) Annual Report and Accounts 2007/8
At the meeting held in January 2009, Committee reviewed with the Connexional Treasurer and the Finance Director, the Methodist Council Annual Report and Consolidated Financial Statements. The Committee considered the underlying accounting policies, issues of compliance, the areas of judgement and any significant adjustments as a result of the audit., 
The Auditor’s report highlighted the following key issues which will be addressed:

· Although preparation for the audit was more advanced than in the previous year, there were problems in meeting the Auditor’s requirements in terms of both timing and completeness of information provided. The Finance team is both committed and hardworking, but was unable to compensate for the problems caused by significant under-resourcing.
· The need to review the system for recording investments with a view to streamlining the process.

The Audit Committee will rigorously monitor progress towards implementation of all the agreed recommendations from the Auditors. 

 2. In addition to a) and b) above, during the year the Committee: -
· Agreed the Audit Strategy for the 2007/8 Accounts.
· Reviewed the effectiveness of the Auditors.

· Worked towards full compliance with changes to the Charities SORP. 

· Reviewed the internal control systems, specifically those in place at Self Accounting Entities.
· Reviewed the Financial Policies and Procedures Manual.

· Reviewed the Audit Committee Charter.

· Received the Report on the Whistle blowing Policy.

· Monitored the status of the Risk Management process and the Risk Register in order to evaluate process effectiveness.

· Received and discussed the Finance Director’s Annual Report.

3. Plan for 2009
The programme of work for 2009 will follow the pattern established in 2008; in addition, the Committee will:

· Review with the auditors, opportunities for improving the audit process with a view to moving towards best practice and reducing cost.
· Monitor the effectiveness of the application of the Financial Policies and Procedures Manual.

· Ensure that the Audit plan picks up new systems and changes to existing systems.

· In conjunction with Baker Tilly, revisit the case for an Internal Audit resource.
· Consider the implications of changes following the review of the Finance function.
Norman Mann

Chair  
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Resolution: The Council receives the report.
